
Planning Commission
25 Anpuni Sired, Rm. 109 • Hila, Hawaii 96720 • (808) 961-8288

Larry S. Tanimoto
Mayor

CERTIFIED MAIL

Ms. Dana Ching
Gerry Rott and Associates
75-5737 Kuakini Highway
Kailua-Kona, HI 96740

Oear Ms. Ching:

June 17, 1990

Request to Repeal Ord. No. 874 and
Request to Revoke Special Management Area Use Permit No. 264

Applicant: Josiah N. Kia, Sr.
Tax Map Key 7 6 17:19 and 79

The Planning Commission at its duly held public hearing on
July 5, 1990, reviewed and acted on the above requests to repeal
Change of Zone Ordinance No. 874 and revoke Special Management Area
(SMA) Use Permit No. 264.

The Commission voted to recommend the repeal of Change of Zone
Ordinance No. 874 and revoked Special Management Area Use Permit
No. 264 based on the following findings:

CHANGE OF ZONE ORDINANCE NO. 874

Change of Zone Ordinance No. 874 was approved by the County
Council with an effective date of April 26, 1983. It has been
over 7 years since the change of zone and no development 'has
taken place. In a letter dated April 19, 1990, the current
landowner stated that he would like the property to be returned
to its original Double Family Residential - 3,750 square foot
(RD-3.75) designation. To allow the zoning of the property to
revert to its original zoning designation would prevent the
increase in density that would result from the RM-2.5 zoning.
The RD-3.75 designation would conform to the surrounding
properties.
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Ms. Dana Ching
July 16, 1990
Page 2

Based on the above, it is determined that the repeal of
Change of Zone Ordinance No. 874 for the purpose of reverting to
the original Double Family Residential (RD-3.75) zooing
designation would result in a more appropriate land use pattern
that will further the public necessity and convenience and the
general welfare.

SMA USE PERMIT NO. 264

SMA Use Permit No. 264, effective October 20,1937, was
granted to allow the construction of an 8-unit apa4ment
building. A time extension to comply with Condition Nos. 2 and
3 of the permit was granted by the Planning Commission on
March 1, 1990. The applicant has since decided that he no

- longer wishes to pursue the development approved through the SMA
Use Permit.

Therefore, it is determined that S~1A Use Permit No. 264
shall be revoked.

Should you have any questions regarding the above, please feel
free to contact the Planning Department at 961-8288.

Sincerely,

~~b U,'tCG
Jo'l' Fred Y. Fuj imoto

Chairman, Planning COL~ission

xc: Mr. Fernand J. Desilets
Department of "Public Works
Department of Water Supply
County Real Property Tax Division
Planning Office - Kona
DBED, CZM Program
Corporation Counsel

hee: Plan Approval Section
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